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Class Chosen by Teacher Chosen by Class

Mrs Burrell Reggie W

Mr Whiteley Bonnie B Alisha M

Mrs Mitchell The Whole of Pelicans Class

Miss Lycett Ava-Isabella B Paige P-Y

Mrs Crossley Kobie L Alex C

Mrs Jones Betsy H Harley M

Mrs Cross Daniel P-Y Ethan S

Mrs Hughes Felix R Harry T

Mrs Bailey Maxwell R Blake C

Mrs Slinger Oliver H Scarlett S

Miss Mutch Zak H Harry S



Attendance 4th March – 8th March 

Our Safeguarding Team
At school we have five members of staff and a governor who make up our
Safeguarding Leadership Team. Mr Peoples is our Designated Safeguarding Lead
(DSL); he is the lead person responsible for child protection and safeguarding issues.
Mrs Crossley, Mr Edwards, Mr Whiteley and Mrs Hughes are our Deputy Designated
Safeguarding Leads (Deputy DSLs); a deputy DSL supports the DSL in their role
safeguarding and child protection. Mrs Jo Burnside is our Safeguarding Link
Governor. The role of the Safeguarding Governor is to support the DSL as well as
regularly review, ask questions and make suggestions about our safeguarding
policies and procedures and to report back to the governing body.
All staff at Applegarth know that safeguarding is EVERYONE’S responsibility.
Find out more on our Safeguarding Page.
For information about Online Safety, visit our dedicated webpage.
You can also report any concerns you have to our welfare email: dsl@applegarth.n-
yorks.sch.uk

80

82

84

86

88

90

92

94

96

98

100

The winners of this week’s Golden Welly Award (for creative play and 
good behavior at lunchtime) are…. Toby W  and  Willow T

https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/key-information/safeguarding/
https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/parents/online-safety/
mailto:dsl@Applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk


Year 1 and 2 HMS Hood Construction
Linking with their learning about toys through time, children in Y1/2
have been learning about construction materials, and focused on Lego
and how it has evolved to what we know today.
Children assisted with the initial construction of a special Cobi model of
the battlecruiser HMS Hood, and saw the final completion this week,
with some very special visitors including Barry Roberts, Chairman of
the HMS Hood Association and Lee Crocker, Managing Director of Cobi
Toys.
A particular thank you must go to Graeme Garnham, brother of Mrs
Cross, who bought and donated the Cobi model and also provided
intricate sketches of the ship that children, parents and grandparents
could use to ask questions about the link between HMS Hood and
Applegarth School.
In addition, a special thank you must also go to the kind donation of a
display case for the model by Cobi Toys and all the families who came
along to join in with their children’s learning.
Great learning, everyone! A wonderful way to keep our special history
of the school alive for generations to come! Visit The Blog to comment.

https://applegarthdigitalleaders.edublogs.org/2024/03/15/hms-hood-y1-2-construction-afternoon-%e2%9b%b4%ef%b8%8f/




Sponsored Fitness Circuits
The school council have decided which pieces of play equipment they would
like to buy to extend our trim trail. With money generously donated by our
PTA, plus other local business grants, we are close to reaching our target of
£5500 to enhance our school field. Miss Mutch is leading one last push to reach
our target by organising a sponsored fitness event on Friday 12th April. She
has organised a world champion kayaker, Ottilie Robinson Shaw, to visit our
school to deliver an inspirational talk about her life, as well as leading the whole
school to take part in a fitness event.

We’re asking families and friends to help us raise a bit more money to support
the event and help us reach our £5500 target. The children should have
received a paper copy of their sponsorship form. Hopefully, they can gather
support to raise funds for the school. We also have a Crowdfunding page if
families and friends wish to donate online. If you can, please indicate which
children you are sponsoring as the PTA are offering extra incentives such as
Skip 2 Be Fit skipping ropes ft counters. Ottillie will also offer some signed
photographs to the children who manage to gain sponsorship. Anything you
can donate would be greatly appreciated. A couple of our teachers even put
their reputations at stake by making a short video to raise the profile of our
fundraising event: https://www.crowdfunder.co.uk/p/applegarth-primary-
school?

Click the image below to get inspired, entertained and motivated!

https://www.crowdfunder.co.uk/p/applegarth-primary-school?
https://player.vimeo.com/video/921823078?badge=0&amp;autopause=0&amp;player_id=0&amp;app_id=58479




Parent/Carer Conduct
We recently updated and shared our Parent/Carer Code of Conduct (attached
again to the newsletter email).

There have been several incidents this term where adults in the school
community have directly addressed and accused pupils of wrongdoing on the
school site; off the school site; and online via social media and messaging. This
has caused great upset and costs the school many valuable hours of time trying
to repair the damage.

As outlined in the school policy, concerns about pupil behavior should be
addressed with the school. Please imagine how you would feel if an adult were
to approach your child and pull them up about something. I’m sure the
intention is not to be aggressive or threatening, but this is certainly how it
comes across to the child and family on the receiving end.

We always do what we can to follow up on concerns, so there should never be a
case where you need to take matters into your own hands.

I have never had to enforce the restrictions on parents/carers’ access to the
school site at Applegarth, and I hope this remains the case. If inappropriate
incidents do continue, then we would have to apply the following paragraphs in
order to keep our pupils safe:

“If a parent/carer is displaying inappropriate or concerning
behaviour, they will be asked to leave the school premises.
Behaviour that could result in a parent/carer being asked to
leave the premises includes aggressive, abusive or insulting
behaviour or language that is a risk to staff or pupils, or
behaviour that is making staff or pupils feel threatened.”

“If a parent/carer persistently or consistently behaves
inappropriately on the school site, or there is a one-off incident
of extremely inappropriate behaviour, the school reserves the
right to bar this individual from the school site.”



Event Class/Phase Location Date and Time

Multiplication 
Check Meeting 
for 
Parents/Carers

Year 4 Applegarth Primary School Wednesday 20th March
5:00pm – 5:30pm

Easter 
Performance

Whole School 
including 
Nursery

All Saints Church, Northallerton
***All friends and family are 
warmly invited***

Friday 22nd March 
10:00am – 11:00am

PTA Easter 
Disco

Whole School Applegarth Primary School Thursday 21st March
Nursery, Reception and Key 
Stage One
5:00pm- 6:00pm
Key Stage Two
6:15pm – 7:15pm

British Science 
Week

Whole School Applegarth Primary School Monday 18th – Friday 22nd

March

School Calendar

https://www.applegarth.n-yorks.sch.uk/event-calendar/


Event Class/Phase Location Date and Time

Non Uniform to 
Celebrate Month 
of the Military 
child

Whole School 
Including 
Nursery

Applegarth Primary School Friday 19th April
Wear Purple (red, pink or 
something similar if you don’t 
own purple clothes!)

Robinwood 
Family Meeting

Year 6 
Families

Applegarth Primary School Wednesday 1st May 
5:00pm – 5:45pm

Key Stage  2 
SATs Week

Year 6 Applegarth Primary School w/c 13th May 2024
PLEASE DO NOT BOOK 
HOLIDAYS

Nursery Stay 
and Play

Nursery 
Parent/Carers

Applegarth Primary School Wednesday 15th May
10:30am – 11:30am
2:00pm – 3:00pm

Carlton Lodge Year 5 Carlton Miniott Thursday 16th May and
Friday 17th May  2024

Pride Month Whole School Applegarth Primary School June 2024

Reception New 
Starters 
Welcome Event

Reception 
Sep 2024 
Class

Applegarth Primary School Wednesday 12th June 2024
5:00pm – 6:00pm

Autistic Pride 
Day

Whole School Applegarth Primary School Tuesday 18th June 

Sports Day Reception 
and key stage 
one

Applegarth Primary School Wednesday 19th June 2024
9:30am – 11:00am
(Contingency date) 
Wednesday 26th June 2024
9:30am – 11:00am

Robinwood Year 6 Robinwood , Alston Monday 24th June –
Wednesday 26th June 2024

PTA Summer 
Fair

Whole School Applegarth Primary School Friday 28th June
3:30pm – 5:00pm

Sports Day Key stage 
two

Applegarth Primary School Wednesday 3rd July 2024
9:30am – 11:30am
(Contingency date) 
Wednesday 10th July 2024
9:30am – 11:30am

Reception New 
Starters 
Transition Day

Reception 
Sep 2024 
Class

Applegarth Primary School Friday 12th July
9:30am – 3:30pm

PTA Halloween 
Disco

Whole School Applegarth Primary School Thursday 26th October 
Nursery, Reception and Key 
Stage One
5:00pm- 6:00pm
Key Stage Two
6:15pm – 7:15pm

PTA Christmas 
Fair

Whole School Applegarth Primary School Friday 29th November 
3:30pm – 5:00pm











Monday 13th July to 8th July 7.30 
to 8.30pm

At Thirsk Astro Pitch

Thirsk Hockey Club is offering adults a chance to have a go 
at hockey. These are fun, social and informal sessions for 

people who either have not played for several years or are 
looking to play for the first time.

Do not worry if you are a little apprehensive our Back to 
Hockey coaches will guide you through a series of 
interactive sessions in a super-friendly and relaxed 
environment. These sessions are £30 for 8 weeks. 

To find out more or book contact 
thirskhc.enquiries@gmail.com

Back to 
Hockey










